THE MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE
COMMUNITY APPEARANCE COMMISSION
October 2, 2018

The Community Appearance Commission held a regular meeting on October 2, 2018, at 5:30 P.M. in the conference room at City Hall.  

Members present:		Faye Shelton
		  		Frank Reid
				Cathy Carter
				Raven Brown
				Michael Hutchinson
				Jackie Joyce

Members absent:		Diane Hale
				Leslie Cassell
								
Staff present:			Josh Woodall, Landscape Specialist and Code Enforcement

The meeting was called to order by Chair Shelton.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The minutes of the regular meeting on August 7, 2018 were presented to the Commission. A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as presented. All members present voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

COMMUNITY APPEARANCE AWARD – OCTOBER.

A motion was made and seconded to present the award to Ashley’s Antiques on Meadow Road. All members present voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

CODE ENFORCEMENT AND COMMUNITY APPEARANCE.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Woodall discussed code enforcement issues with the Commission, and explained how the code enforcement process works. There was discussion about problems with the appearance of the City and that people do not seem to care or have community pride as they once did. He also discussed the cost of code enforcement to the taxpayers.

Several members volunteered to take maps (provided by Mr. Woodall) and check various areas of town for code enforcement violations and report back to Mr. Woodall.





MINUTES – OCTOBER 2, 2018 – PAGE 2

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting was adjourned.
			
						Respectfully submitted,

												
						Debra W. Galloway, Administrative Assistant
						to the Community Appearance Commission

Attest:

					
Faye Shelton, Chair
